
From: Soura, Christian
To: Jennifer Lynch <LYNCHJEN@scdhhs.gov>

Date: 12/7/2012 9:57:15 AM
Subject: RE: VBID Meeting and Dinner Meeting - Monday, December 10th

                I’m pretty confident I can make the dinner at this point.  Sorry to be sketchy about it…we’re close to getting 
the budget wrapped up, so my calendar’s not entirely within my control right now.  If I have to back out on Monday, 
I’ll let you know.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Jennifer Lynch [mailto:LYNCHJEN@scdhhs.gov] 

Sent: Thursday, December 06, 2012 4:01 PM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject: VBID Meeting and Dinner Meeting - Monday, December 10th
 
Hey,
 
I know you said there is about a 60% chance you'll make it to the meeting, but what about the small dinner meeting with 
Tony and VBID executives afterwards (at Chelsea's)? 
 
Just let me know.
 
Thanks!

Confidentiality Note

This message is intended for the use of the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain 
information, including health information, that is privileged, confidential, and the disclosure of which is 
governed by applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent 
responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or 
copying of this information is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. 


If you have received this in error, please notify us immediately and destroy the related message.
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